### **Cringleford CE VA Primary School**

30<sup>th</sup> January 2018

#### To the parents of children in Year 3 - Swallows

Dear Parents and Carers,

#### How Hill 2018



Every year the school organises a residential trip to How Hill for the children in Year 3. This year Swallows class is provisionally booked for **Monday 2**<sup>nd</sup> – **Wednesday 4**<sup>th</sup> **July 2018.** 

We hope that all children in the class will want to participate. Past experience tells us that children of this age can cope very well with two nights away from home and for many it becomes a memorable milestone.

How Hill is a beautiful house and garden surrounded by fields and Broads, situated in Ludham, not far from Horning. It is a perfect venue ~ self contained and offering opportunities for environmental studies and activities such as orienteering and pond dipping. Toad Hole Cottage, in the grounds, takes the children back in time to the turn of the century.

In the evenings we use the classroom to follow up our findings, play games and make the most of the extensive grounds.

The children will be accompanied by at least four adults from school and there are a number of instructors at How Hill who accompany groups of children during the day. You may like to talk to parents of older children if you have doubts about the value of this trip.

#### Cost

The total cost of the trip is £145. This would also cover the cost of coach transport to and from How Hill.

To secure the booking we need you to complete the attached slip indicating that your child will be participating, together with a **non-refundable deposit of £25.00 (paid via Wisepay)** per child by the 19<sup>th</sup> February 2018.

No child will be excluded from the trip if a contribution is not forthcoming but if there are insufficient funds, the trip may not proceed.

Once numbers are finalised we will send out further details regarding payment, including the opportunity to pay in instalments.

If there is insufficient interest the trip will not go ahead and I will return your deposit. The Local Authority will also need to give approval for the trip once details are finalised.

If you would like to discuss the trip further, please see your child's class teacher, bearing in mind the fact that there will be a meeting for parents in due course.

Yours sincerely,

#### N. Henery

Mr. Neil Henery Headteacher

# HHT

## **ALL CHILDREN SHOULD RETURN THIS FORM**

# Y3 Swallows -Residential Trip to How Hill Monday 2<sup>nd</sup> – Wednesday 4<sup>th</sup> July 2018



Name of child	
	My child would like to participate in the trip. I have paid a non-refundable £25 deposit. ( <i>Payments should be made via Wisepay</i> ).
	If you would like to discuss the possibility of some financial assistance, please indicate that you will be contacting Mr. Henery (otherwise we will presume that you are able to pay the full amount). To contact Mr Henery please send an email to <a href="mailto:head@cringleford.norfolk.sch.uk">head@cringleford.norfolk.sch.uk</a> .
	My child will not be going to How Hill (please state the reason).
Signed:	parent/guardian

Please return this form and pay the deposit by Friday 19<sup>th</sup> February 2018

